

José Manuel Barroso

President of the European Commission

Brussels

Budapest 12th April 2013

Dear Mr. President,

I refer to your letter dated 11.04.2013. I thank you for the attention devoted by the Commission and you personally to the full conformity of the Hungarian legislation with the European law. I certainly pay full attention to the points you raised and I should like to inform you that I have already initiated the necessary legislative steps to follow them up.

I take this opportunity to reiterate the commitment of the Hungarian Government and the Hungarian Parliament to the European norms and values and to ensure the full cooperation of my Government in addressing the concerns you raised.

Yours sincerely,

ORBÁN Viktor